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To the Families and Friends of the St Paul’s Community……. 

 

Dear Parents and Caregivers, 

In the past two weeks we have hosted some of our most significant events for the year. As I reported in the last newsletter, we were 

about to host our Opening School Mass. This is our annual mass of thanksgiving for the remarkable gift of education. As members of 

the St Paul’s Community, we have many gifts that we can celebrate. One of the most important is that of Education. For Australians, we 

are blessed to live in a nation that values education. Our Governments both state and federal for over 120 years have valued the role 

that education plays in the building of a country and in the creation of worldly citizens who are able to have a nuanced view of their 

world. We have all benefitted from an education environment that says that school life is important for all our citizens and in particular, 

a system of government that contributes to the education of all students regardless of the school system that they choose to attend. 

Bishop Bill, in his sermon, challenged all of us to be the best that we can be. He asked us to value this gift and the sacrifices that parents 

and caregivers make to allow our students to attend this College. 

After our Mass, we were able to celebrate our academic high achievers. Mr Gerard Mowbray, our Director of Schools was present to 

celebrate the wonderful achievements of our 2019 cohort. Tom Fairleigh was awarded the Diocesan and St Paul’s Catholic College 

ATAR Dux awards. With a score of 98.25, Tom has decided to attend University in Newcastle to train as a Mathematics Teacher. He has 

also been offered a scholarship from the Diocese to help with his goal. Tom also received 

an award for First in Course in the Diocese for Studies of Religion. Tom spoke to the 

school about consistent efforts and balance in the HSC journey. He also paid tribute to his 

teachers who worked with him to achieve his wonderful result. 

Laura Condon was also the recipient of a special award. Laura received First in Course in 

French Beginners. Laura was presented with her award by Mr Mowbray.  

Jade Crouch and Krystal Lowe received awards for their work in Year 10. Both students 

received awards for Outstanding Effort across 7 subjects in Year 10. They are to be 

congratulated for their outstanding efforts. 

Continuing on the theme of studies and HSC results, 73 students from our 2019 cohort 

received entry into university studies. With studies ranging from Medicine, Engineering, 

Teaching, Nursing, Law and Psychology along with so many other courses, we have much 

to celebrate as a community. The message to our current students is clear. Make every 

opportunity a learning moment and be the best student you can possibly be. 

Our annual Swimming Carnival was conducted at Lambton Pool and it was a wonderful 

day. The weather reports leading up to the day were not promising. A prayer or two 

seemed to have made a big difference with perfect weather for the event. Attendance 

was at an all-time high and participation rates made finishing the carnival quite the 

challenge. Congratulations to all our competitors and supporters. A huge thank you to 

Fran Heard and Brigid De Winter for their organisation and to the entire staff who worked 

tirelessly to make the day a huge success. The House champions will be announce soon. 

Inside this issue: Page 

From the Principal 1-2 

Assistant Principal—Teaching and Learning 3 

Assistant Principal—Welfare and Community 4 

Year 12 News 5-6 

After-School Study Afternoons 6 

Year 10 News 7 

Year 7 News 8 

Mathematics News 8 

Sports News 9 

Careers 10-12 

Castle Employment Open Day 13 

Aspire Information 14-17 

Raising Happy and Resilient children 18 

Finance Information 19 

Canteen Roster and Term Dates 20 

Young Journalist 21 

Exchange Student Opportunities 21 

Community News 22-23 

 Return to top 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au


 

Page 2 Return to top. 

Year 12 students have spent the remainder of last week at their final retreat. I was able to visit on Wednesday night to spend 

some time with them. These beautiful young men and women were engaged so wonderfully in the process. They have a real 

sense of the spiritual and demonstrated such care for one another. Thank you particularly to Mrs Pola-Kuras, Mr Doyle, 

Mrs  Shipman and Mrs Pryor for all the organisation, planning and delivery of the program for our students. Thank you also to 

the staff who engaged with the students and small group leaders. I think that, as our Year 12 reflect on their final year at 

St Paul’s, this experience will feature strongly in the experiences.  

Retirement of Geraldine Fitzpatrick 

After some 35 years of service to the St Paul’s Community, Geraldine Fitzpatrick has decided to retire. Geraldine began work at 

St Paul’s way back in 1985. As she put it, she began “Week two. Year two!” it will be a sad yet happy day next Monday when 

we farewell Geraldine with a special Morning Tea. 

I asked Geraldine to reflect on her years of service. This is what she wrote: 

Where did that time go? It was 1985 my son, Chris was in year 1 and my baby, Jenny, in Kinder at St Joseph’s (Toronto). I was lucky enough to get this part 

time position at St Paul’s. Lois Greenwell was the original librarian, she was wonderful, teaching me what I needed to know. I was the best library assistant 

I could be, eventually getting my qualifications in this field.  I occasionally did some extra days in the main office and in 1987 I was offered full time front 

office. I was not ready for full time work, and actually never was. Over the next couple of years, Margaret Dicker, Anne Wilks, Pina Cousins, Pat Noonan, 

and later Maryanne Yen all came to work in the office. To this day we are all great mates. We still meet 4 times a year for lunch.  

Working with the children over so many years, and then matching up the next generation of those students from the early days has been so lovely.  

I love running into past students in their workplace or with their children at different sporting venues around Toronto.  

One of my favourite memories is of a young man who came to our library every recess and lunch. He was a loner, a really nice kid but he did not fit in at 

the sports field or the playground. He would stand at the photocopier and just copy a book to occupy himself. One day I invited him to do some copying 

for the library. He became a real fixture in our library and happy when I gave him small tasks to complete.   

Many years later we were on a cruise to New Zealand and I recognised his parents up on deck. I asked about their son. Thinking what would ever become 

of him. To my delight he was working at the NSW state library in the archives. (Photocopying I suspect!)  

Thank you to all students and staff I have had the pleasure of meeting and working with.  

I am now a grandmother to six beautiful children, a proud mother of my 2 children and a wife and best friend to my husband of 49 years.  

 

Geraldine, thank you for all the years of dedicated service to St Paul’s. Enjoy your well-deserved retirement. Enjoy special times with family and friends, 

and most of all, remember that you are always welcome here. 
 

As Go gently. 

 

Mr Graeme Selmes 

Principal 
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Assistant Principal - Teaching & Learning 

Return to top 

This week students will have access to the Semester 1 Assessment Calendars and the Assessment Policy 

and Schedules handbook on the College website. Year 11 and 12 students will find this information 

useful as they prepare for the rigours of senior studies. The calendars and schedules assist students in 

developing an organised approach to their learning. Next week we will be holding our Year 12 HSC 

information evening and I am looking forward to meeting the parents and carers of our students at this 

event. It is an opportunity for students and their parents and carers to hear about the differences 

between the HSC and ATAR, effective approaches to preparing for the HSC and to assist students in 

identifying where they can get help if they need support. 

This year we are also embarking on the implementation of a number of changes to our approaches to 7-

10 assessment which are reflected in these documents. In the past student understanding has been 

assessed using four or, in some cases five, set tasks throughout the year. We now will be giving students 

multiple opportunities throughout the year to demonstrate what they know and can do through 

classwork and informal assessment. This approach changes the emphasis from ‘learning for the 

assessment’ to an approach where all learning is an opportunity for students to show mastery of 

content and skills. Teachers, in collaboration with students, will be building a profile of student learning 

which enables students to receive regular feedback that can then be used by students to identify their 

next steps in learning. As has previously been the case, student achievement will be identified against 

the common grade scale.  

A great way to think about this change is that teachers will be asking students ‘Show me that you can 

…’. For example, in the Science Course Year 7 students will be learning to use cause and effect 

relationships to explain ideas and findings. This learning intention is clearly communicated with 

students during lessons and they are also aware of the criteria for success in understanding this 

concept. After they have learned and practised the concept, students will be given multiple 

opportunities to show teachers that they can use cause and effect relationships to explain ideas and 

findings using a variety of strategies. This approach to assessment also allows for a more personalised 

approach to understanding where students are at with their learning and to provide them feedback so 

they can identify their next steps in learning.  

Learning is a lifelong process and, as centres of learning, schools strive to support students in 

developing the skills to assist them in identifying how they learn. It is useful for students to know how 

they learn, the importance of practice and trying again allow students to develop resilience and a 

‘bounce back’ attitude. Students don’t often know their learning potential and how adaptable their 

brains can be. As teachers, it is our goal to provide students with opportunities to grow in their learning 

power. 

Mrs Amber Carter 

Assistant Principal—
Teaching & Learning 
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In reflecting on the events of the past two weeks, the diversity and experiences that are offered to students at St Paul ’s 

certainly attempts to develop the whole child, academically, socially, emotionally, physically and spiritually. Across the school, 

the classroom activity has been busy and challenging, our café continues to be the meeting place for a social chat on a 

Thursday morning, the availability of all staff who offer that extra support and care, our sports program which is up and 

running for another year, including a successful Swimming carnival and of course the Opening School Mass and Year 12 

Retreat. Our Year 12’s were a pleasure to be with last week, as they whole heartedly engaged in the experiences offered. Their 

care and concern for one another certainly demonstrates that this group of young men and women will continue to proudly 

lead our school. 

Student Representative Council 

The Student Representative elections have now been finalised and congratulations is extended to the following students who 

have been voted to lead their respective year groups. 

Year 7: Jamie Pockran, Brodie Phillips, Sophie Robinson, Cleo Doyle, Koen Roberts 

Year 8: Mitchell Barnes, Shiv Dube, Valentina Costa, Zoe Dalgleish, Gabrielle Brady 

Year 9: Michael Pockran, Jess Robinson, Charlotte Parsons, Spencer Hamilton, Joseph Plumridge, Tara Cowen 

Year 10: Dominik Brymora, Caleb Baker, Kevin Van der Merwe, Ella Rushton, Chloe Janiszewski 

These students will join the senior House Leaders to form the Student Representative Council and the following staff 

members, Mrs Lucas, Mrs Yates, Mr Wood, Mrs Kelly, Miss Moriarty and Miss Dunne will be working with these students to 

create an active body to support the community events offered at St Paul’s. The first event will be an Anti-Bullying Day on 

Tuesday 17th March where students will be engaged in a BACKFLIPS AGAINST BULLYING – HIGH SCHOOL SHOW. 

The Backflips Against Bullying program for High Schools engages students in the topic of Peer Harassment by using comedy, 

flips, and tricks – captivating them in a brand-new way to make a difference in your school. This show touches heavily on 

Power Dynamics when discussing instances of Harassment, and delves into Resilience, Cyber-Bullying, and Real-World 

Consequences. Whilst those topics are deep, it is presented to the students with a comedic and acrobatic twist, providing an 

engagement rate unlike any other program! Featured Themes are: 

Resilience 

Power Dynamics (The Imbalance of Power, and how you can WIN) 

Cyber Bullying 

Harassment vs Assault 

Real World Consequences 

Targeted & Repeated Harassment 

Finally, as we move through Term 1 knowing that we have been focussing on the value of compassion, it certainly was seen in 

action at the beginning of this week by one of our senior students. Gabby Loveday acted quickly and calmly on Monday 

morning when one of our school buses was involved in an accident. Gabby was able to assist younger members of the school 

community off the bus and gather them together until help arrived. In a difficult situation, Gabby’s compassion, consideration 

and care was certainly appreciated. Thank-You Gabby! 

“If you want others to be happy, practice compassion. If you want to be happy, practice compassion”  

Dalai Lama 

Assistant Principal—Community and Wellbeing 

Mrs Anne-Maree Shipman 

Assistant Principal—Community & Wellbeing 
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Year 12 News 

Mrs Cayte Pryor 

Student Coordinator 

cayte.pryor@mn.catholic.edu.au 

What a busy start to the year … again! 

Welcome to the last year of your child’s school education – only 7 months until they walk down the St Paul’s 

driveway after Graduation. 

I have been reminding the students that this is a year of “lasts” and to immerse themselves in every experience 

they can. Tuesday 11 February was the last school swimming carnival they will have and I was pleased at the 

higher than usual attendance, the cooperation of the seniors in assisting in the running of the day and the way they 

dressed up and encouraged fun and participation in their Houses.  

Our Retreat was a wonderful and memorable experience which was well attended. The students are to be 

congratulated on their participation, respect and consideration of each other. I know that many new relationships 

and friendships were formed over these three days, and that some students even got to know themselves a little 

better. My email to parents earlier this week gives deeper thought and reflection on the Retreat experience.  

Thank you to the staff who organised, ran, supervised and participated in the Retreat. It was a big ask to be away 

from their families for this amount of time, but their generosity is much appreciated.  

You would have received an invitation earlier this week to the HSC and ATAR Information Evening on Monday 

24 February at 6pm in the School Hall. This event is structured to give clarity and understanding around the 

mystery of ATAR scores and their relationship with the HSC. 

For your information, Mr McLoughlin, our Careers Advisor sends out weekly emails to students with a long list of 

jobs, apprenticeships and traineeships that are available for that week. Students will find the information in this 

and other resources he regularly offers very helpful. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/galleries/2020-year-12-retreat/  

Year 12 Retreat 

2020 

mailto:Cayte.pryor@mn.catholic.edu.au
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/galleries/2020-year-12-retreat/
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Year 12 News 

After-School Study Afternoons 
 

As of Week 5 St Paul’s will be providing staff 
supervision for After–School Study Afternoons 
for Year 7-12 in the Damascus Centre. 

This will occur on Monday and Wednesday 
afternoons between 3.15 and 4.30pm, from 
Week 5 -Week 11 in Term 1. 

After-School Study Afternoons 
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Year 10 News 

CAMP 2020 

The Year 10 Camp this year will be held at Broken Bay Sport and Recreation Centre from Wednesday April 29 – 

Friday May 1.  The purpose of the camp is to develop a sense of community and comradery among the 

students, to provide students with a connection to the beauty of God’s creation, and for students to challenge 

themselves physically, mentally, and spiritually through outdoor activities and spiritual reflection.  Activities at 

the camp include rock climbing, abseiling, canoeing, bushwalking, archery, flying fox and fishing. All of these 

activities will be conducted by qualified instructors and supervised by staff from St Paul’s. During the evenings 

we will engage in reflective activities designed to support them at this important stage of their lives. 

All students should have bought home a note by now with all the details.  If not, they can collect a spare note 

from the pigeon holes in Student Reception. We won’t know the actual cost until numbers are confirmed but 

an estimate has been calculated at $390 per student. In order to allow for the calculation of final costs, a first 

minimum instalment of $50 is required by Friday March 6th. This can be paid via the QKR App. 

Please get in touch if you have any questions or concerns.   

PEER SUPPORT 

Peer support started well last Thursday.  It is great to see so many Year 10 keen to help Year 7 settle into their 

new school environment.   We are looking forward to seeing these relationships grow and develop over the 

term.  

UNIFORM 

Thank you to the vast majority of students and parents who have got the message.  The daily detention for out 

of uniform students certainly seems to be helping and almost everyone is in uniform.  For any parents 

considering allowing their child to get a facial piercing can I please remind you that the College does not permit 

any facial piercing in 7-10 and only a nose stud in 11-12.   

COMPASSION 

This term’s focus for our CARE program is Compassion.  We have been thinking about how important it is to ‘Be 

kind, for everyone you meet is fighting a battle you know nothing about.’  Our next few sessions will look at 

how being a compassionate person can help put a stop to bullying in schools in line with our activities for Anti-

Bullying week.  We will also  

look at how compassion makes our life and our world more harmonious to help celebrate Harmony Day.   

 

 

Ms Kerrie-Lee Guest 

Student Coordinator 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fresilientblog.co%2Finspirational%2Fquotes-about-compassion%2F&psig=AOvVaw1UMQND-sRwPgHbtR7RuR2a&ust=1582000460619000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCMjHqo7h1-cCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD
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Year 7 Friday Afternoon Sport-Swimming 

If you are a Year 7 student in CARE Groups 1, 2, 3 or 4 and do swimming for sport 
Fridays,  you need to bring the following items of clothing on Friday Week 4 21st February 
to complete the Active Award - Senior Swim and Survive Assessment: 

• Swimwear 

• Long Pants 

• Long Sleeved Shirt/Jumper 

 

NOTE - Winter Pyjamas are a good option 

 Mr Belinda Dempsey 

Year 7 Coordinator 

Year 7 News 

Mathematics News 

Six students from our current Year 12, sat a challenging three-hour examination for high achieving students 

throughout the Hunter and Central Coast at the end of 2019. The Colin Doyle Memorial Prize Mathematics 

Competition run by Newcastle University, gave these students an opportunity to solve eight complex questions. 

They were very complex questions which required creativity as well as knowledge to solve in innovative ways. 

I would like to take this opportunity to congratulate these amazing students for not only pushing themselves and 

putting them out of their comfort zones by achieving wonderful results. 

 

Gareth Baynham   William Burgin 

 

Rebecca Post     Conor O’Neill 

 

Zac Conaghan 

And a special mention to Nicholas Curran who received an A Grade, putting him in the top category of the region. 

I would also like to thank Mrs Sandra Michie for her hard work and diligent effort with these high achieving 

students. 

 Mrs Cheryl Wills 

Leader of Pedagogy—Mathematics 



 

Page 9 Return to top. 

Just a few Friday Sport Reminders  
 

Students leaving from Sport  
 

Students are not permitted to leave from there Friday sports venue unless accompanied by a Parent/Carer. The 
Parent/Carer must be present before the buses are due to leave otherwise the student will have to board the bus 
and return to school.  
 

Term 2 Friday Representative Sport  
 

The following representative sports will be offered on Friday afternoons in term 2. Trials for these sports will 
take place during the later weeks of this term so students need to listen out for notices for trial times.  
 

Boys;  
Year 8 Football (Soccer), 9/10 Oz Tag, 9/10 Basketball  
 

Girls;  
Year 8 Football (Soccer), 8 Netball, 9/10 Oz Tag, 9/10 Basketball.  
 
Swimming Carnival 
 
Thanks to all students and staff who attended and prayed for sunshine. It was a great day! 
 
Thanks also, to all our House Leaders—you got into the spirit and helped make it happen. 
 

Age Champions 
 
12 years Girls Emily O’Grady  15 years Girls Chloe Scanlon 

12 years Boys Ryan Hall  15 years Boys Spencer Hamilton 

13 years Girls Haley Freeman  16 years Girls Riley McManus 

13 years Boys Harry Klepzig  16 years Boys Alan Klepzig  

14 years Girls Alexandra Reilly  17+ years Girls Christine Connell 

14 years Boys- Grady Platt  17+ years Boys Nicholas Hamilton  

House Placings 
1st Mackillop 1002 points 
2nd Chisholm 760 points 
3rd Polding 575 points 
4th Therry 559 points 

 
Please follow this link for photos of the Swimming Carnival: 
http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/galleries/2020-swimming-carnival/ 

Sport News 

Ms Fran Heard & Mrs Brigid de Winter 

Sport Coordinators 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/galleries/2020-swimming-carnival/
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Careers 

Students preparing for the jobs of tomorrow 
These days a strong academic record isn’t the only thing employers are looking for 
in a potential employee. Your next employer also wants to see the unique skills and 
attributes you can bring to the role and the organisation, and the application and 
interview process is the perfect time for you to showcase why you are the best per-
son for the job. 

Showcasing your skills can seem challenging, especially if you have not had any prior 
work experience to refer to. But work experience isn’t the only way to gain relevant 
qualities, skills or knowledge. 

Gain an edge over the competition 

Employers are looking for well-rounded candidates who are proactive, confident and engaged, who can work in a team, 
and who can learn and adapt to real-life situations as they happen. 

If you have been involved in regular activities, the experiences you have gained can demonstrate your ability to rise to 
any challenge, to persevere and be determined, or to communicate effectively and take the lead – all attributes that are 
attractive to employers as they translate well to a work environment. 

These activities may include volunteer work, significant group projects undertaken at school or at University/TAFE, ama-
teur sports or theatre, and community work. 

Stand out from the crowd 

Skills you may have picked up during these real-life experiences that are valuable to your potential employer can in-
clude: 

Teamwork 
• Being part of a volunteer committee or sporting team, working together towards a common goal 
• What was your role in the team? 
• How did your role and contribution help the team achieve its goal? 

Problem solving 
• Undertaking extensive research as part of your studies 
• Dealing with complaints or conflict in your volunteer or sporting activities 
• How did you deal with these and solve the problem? 

Time management and reliability 
• Doing a work experience placement or internship 
• Asking for new or additional responsibilities at work 
• Developing a study schedule or a volunteering or workout routine and sticking to it 
• Managing your work, study and personal commitments 
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Initiative 

• Setting up your own community group or sporting team? 
• Proposing changes to a group you are part of to improve or change the way things are done 
• Organising a fundraising activity 

Communication skills 

• Experience in writing complex assignment or essays as part of your studies 
• Making oral presentations as part of your studies or activities, or been part of a debating team 
• Have you had experience as a team captain, umpire or referee and had to communicate rules or strategy to 

your team? 
• When applying for jobs, make sure you consider all your life experiences outside the classroom, and the 

skills you’ve learnt as a result. This could be the deal maker in landing your dream job! 

Practice Aptitude Quizzes 

The Australian Apprenticeships Pathways website site contains information and resources to support young peo-
ple and career practitioners explore apprenticeship and traineeship opportunities.  You can search over 3,000 job 
and training descriptions and view job pathway charts. 

A range of industry-based practice aptitude quizzes are also available for download and use.  The quizzes start 
with industry-based details, including detailing jobs in demand, salary ranges and information about relevant 
qualifications, followed by the aptitude quiz example. 

 

Aptitude quizzes: 

https://www.aapathways.com.au/practice-aptitude-quizzes  

 

Career Targets 2020 

What is your favourite subject and how can it help you choose a career? 

Visit our school Careers Website and under the “For Students” menu you will find 33 different Career Targets 
that look like the ones below. Just click on any job or career you may wish to explore.  

 

https://www.aapathways.com.au/practice-aptitude-quizzes
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Mr Craig McLoughlin 

Careers Adviser 

Why Volunteer? 

If you’re considering a career, volunteering can help you get experience in your area of interest and 

meet people in the field. Volunteering gives you the opportunity to practice important skills used in the 

workplace 

Did you know that Volunteering is not just good for others and your resume it’s good for your health 

too! 

It can: 

Help combat depression and counteract the effects of stress, anger, and anxiety 

Boost self-confidence and give you a sense of purpose 

It is important to find the right Volunteer Opportunity for you and get the most out of your experience. 

You don’t necessarily need much time, just enthusiasm and a positive attitude.  

 
For more information and tips on how to get started see: https://
www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/volunteering-and-its-surprising
-benefits.htm/ 

 

Important Dates for Term 1 2020 

24th Feb Yr. 12 ATAR/HSC Evening 
19th March St Paul’s CC Open Evening 
30th March - 12th April VET Hospitality Work Placement 
6th April YR 10- Stage 6 Senior Information Night 
 

Casual Positions/Employment Links: 

 

 

 

These links are available on the SPCCB Careers 
Website and emailed to students in Years 10/11/12 through their school email accounts each Monday.  
Examples are: 
 

https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/volunteering-and-its-surprising-benefits.htm/
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/volunteering-and-its-surprising-benefits.htm/
https://www.helpguide.org/articles/healthy-living/volunteering-and-its-surprising-benefits.htm/
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Castle Employment Open Day 

Castle Personnel are a Disability Employment Service who assist people with all sorts of disabilities, 
including anxiety and depression, learning barriers, ADHD, autism right through to physical disabilities in 
obtaining and sustaining employment. Their program provides support with resume development, 
referrals to medical and social assistance, referrals to education, assistance with obtaining a drivers 
licence, assistance with job searching, work experience placements and post placement support. Over 
the years they have helped thousands of people into work.  They are having an Open Day on 25 Feb, if 
you are interested to find out more please attend, remember to RSVP by the 23/2 for catering 
purposes.   Students with disabilities who may be looking for work in the next year would be very 
welcome to come and find out what Castle can offer them. 

Mrs Anne Marie Melocco 

Learning Support Coordinator 
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ASPIRE information 
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Follow this link to the ASPIRE Website:   https://aspire.mn.catholic.edu.au/ 

https://aspire.mn.catholic.edu.au/join-us/behind-the-scenes/
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Raising Happy and Resilient Children 
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Excursions Coming Up ………… 
 
Please pay for all excursions by the due date written on the excursion notes which are sent home with your 

child. This date is important as excursion costing is calculated on the number of students who should be attending 

that particular event. Venues and buses have to be paid when the booking is first made. Your understanding of this 

would be very much appreciated. 

From the Finance Office 

 

Mrs Betty Harris—Finance Officer 

 

For all Finance enquiries please use the following email address:  finance@booragul.catholic.edu.au 
 

To calculate your Weekly, Fortnightly or Monthly payment amount, please go to our Website and use the 

calculator.  http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/about-us/finance/fee-calculator/  

 

If you have not already done so, please ensure I have copies of relevant updated Health Care / Pension 

Cards. 
 

Also, if you have not completed 2020 Family Discount and Diocesan Pastoral Contribution Form, please 

follow the link to the Website above to download, complete and return to college office. 

Opening Hours for Payments to the Finance Office 

Parents:  Come to Student Reception or Reception from 8.30am to 2.30pm 

Students:  Mornings from 8.30am until tutor group bell, all of recess and all lunch times 

School Fee Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. BPay through your own home banking via the Internet 

3. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

4. Cheque 

5. Cash 

Excursion Payments 

1. Qkr  

2. Eftpos Minimum payment $10 

3. Cheque 

4. Cash 

QKR is a great way to pay fees and excursions   

  

For more information about QKR visit our website 

www.booragul.catholic.edu.au 
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Please be aware that the events and dates listed on this school 

calendar are subject to change. Please check regularly. 
Canteen Roster 

 Monday  324February—Friday 28 February 

Mon Cath Liley 

Tues Christine Bathman 

Wed Dianne Fennell-Fraser 

Thurs Rochelle Loveday, Nadine Steenson 

Fri  

 Monday  3 March—Friday 6 March 

Mon Susan Noonen 

Tues Amanda Holt, Janelle Haggerston 

Wed Joanne Bower, Pameal Amos 

Thurs Michelle Hall, Kylie Smith, Sharon Roberts 

Fri Kim Dickson, Richelle Roseland 

 Monday  9 March—Friday 13 March 

Mon Lisa Kelly, Sharyn Kiely 

Tues Mel Dobosz 

Wed Kim Harding 

Thurs  

Fri Sheree Roarty, Carol Crabbe 

Canteen Supervisor:  

Carolyn  Phone - 4946 3115 

Canteen Hours: 

  9.00am to 2.30pm 

If you are unable to come on your day, please try to arrange a 

swap or contact Carolyn. 

 

The Canteen is in need of volunteers 

Please phone Carolyn if you can help! 

All volunteers must have a   

Working With Children Certificate 

 

Term 1 2020 

Wk 4 

 
Mon 17 Feb 
 
 
Mon 17- 
Fri 21 Feb 

Vietnam Immersion Parent  
Information Evening 
 
Best Start Year 7 Testing Week 

Wk 5 

 
Mon 24 Feb 
 
Wed 26 Feb 

 
Year 12 HSC & ATAR Info Evening 
 
Ash Wednesday 

Wk 6 

 
Mon 2 Mar 
 
 
Tues 3 Mar 

 
Catholic Schools Week 
Year 7 2020 Orientation Evening 
 
Parent in the Classroom 
 

Wk 7 

 
Tues 10 Mar 

 
Year 7 Immunisations 

Wk 8 

 
Tues 17 Mar 

 
Anti-Bullying Day 

Please see website for further Calendar dates 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/  

Return to top 

http://www.booragul.catholic.edu.au/news-events/events-calendar/
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Young Journalist information 

Exchange Student Opportunities 
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Community Notices 
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Attention Soccer players 

Registrations are open now - don't miss out! 
 
#1 ACTIVE KIDS VOUCHER (if you wish to use it) 
 
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-
voucher 
 
#2 REGISTER & PAY WITH TAJFC 
 
https://www.playfootball.com.au/register 
 
#3 FOLLOW OUR FB PAGE FOR FURTHER INFO 
 
https://www.facebook.com/pg/TorontoAwabaJuniorFC/about/ 
 
We look forward to seeing you soon!! 

 Contact Paul Pols 

Youth Co Ordinator 

0411 640 845 

https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher?fbclid=IwAR1wAXk0XdL_zErxKXfzAzEDL4cRTQ1WaNeW48GRJGWRFdeXSkmItloAyyE
https://www.service.nsw.gov.au/transaction/apply-active-kids-voucher?fbclid=IwAR1wAXk0XdL_zErxKXfzAzEDL4cRTQ1WaNeW48GRJGWRFdeXSkmItloAyyE
https://www.playfootball.com.au/register?fbclid=IwAR1yUWAgSjkTAmy1gcNc2NV-oVB_jLLDfgV5P9xK5Ni69kRBRBoS3AuR85k
https://www.facebook.com/pg/TorontoAwabaJuniorFC/about/
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